## Weekly Newsletter - 24/09/21

## Dear Parents,

I want to start this newsletter by saying how very proud I am of all of our Year 2 children. They have come into school independently and I am amazed how mature and sensible they have been. Well done Year 2!

However, things are still far from "normal" and I urge all parents to please keep following the current covid guidelines. Regular hand washing, wearing face masks in public and keeping some social distance wherever you can is still the best way to help keep schools open.

Thank you to all the parents who attended the PIM meetings. If you were unable to attend, the slides have been sent out via Parentmail and will also be available to view on the school's website from next week.

Have a lovely weekend. Make the most of the lovely weather before winter truly sets in.

Best wishes Ms Von



#### **Year 4 Stubbers Adventure Park Trip**

- Year 4 children are going to Stubbers Adventure Park on Wednesday 29th September.
- The children need to come to school at 7:50 and are expected back at 5.30pm.
- Please check your parent mails for their kit list and other information.
- The children will be provided with a packed lunch and snacks.
- If you have any questions please speak to the Year 4 team or the office.

## **Year 6 Secondary Applications**

- The deadline for secondary school applications is 31st October 2021
- If you need assistance, Ms Clarke, the community Wellbeing Advocate will assist you.

# Rainbow Club Update:

Rainbow Club has now been extended to year 1.

I would like to remind parents that this is a specific targeted intervention for pupils who we have identified would benefit from some extra support.

# This provision does not operate on a Friday but the Fit 4 Sport Club operates from 2pm.

Reception rainbow club will be starting next week. The club is reviewed each half term to make sure we target all children in closing any gaps in their learning.

#### **Uniform and bookbags**

- Parents are reminded that their children need to be in the correct school uniform including school shoes and trainers ONLY on PE days and FIT Friday.
- Children need to have their book bags everyday to bring their reading books between school and home.
- Children need to bring their reading books to school everyday and all parents and carers are reminded that you need to read with your children everyday.